
Office of the Administrative Director of the Courts -THE JUDICIARY. STATE OF HAWAl'I 
417 SOUTH KING STREET• ALl'IOLANI HAL£• HONOLULU, HAWAl'I 96813 • TELEPHONE (808) 53�900 • FAX(808) 539-4855 

Rodney A. Maile 
ADMINISTRATIVE DIRECTOR 

Brandon M. Kimura 
DEPUTY ADMINISTRATIVE DIRECTOR 

August 23, 2019 

Via electronic submission 
The Honorable Ronald Kouchi 
President of the Senate 

The Honorable Scott Saiki 
Speaker of the House of Representatives 

Re: Hawai'i Revised Statutes§ 37-52.5 (a) - administratively established new accounts 

Dear President Kouchi and Speaker Saiki: 

As required by HRS § 37-52.S(a), the Judiciary respectfully submits this report to the 
Legislature on the following administratively established new account(s). 

Account No. S-20-259-J Domestic Violence Statewide Program $50.375 
Justification for the establishment of the account or fund: To increase the knowledge of Family 
Court judges and administrators by supporting the 2019 Statewide Family Court Symposium; 
also to support revision of Hawai'i Batterers Intervention Program Standards (BIPS) 
Source of revenue for the fund: U.S. Department of Justice via Department of the Attorney 
General, State of Hawai'i (Title IV of the Violent Crime Control and Law Enforcement Act of 
1994, 42 U.S. C. 3796 et seq., as amended) 

Account No. T-20-971-J Innovations Initiative Management Training $30,000 
Justification for the establishment of the account or fund: To advance the leadership team to 
achieve the Judiciary's goals and objectives, this grant funds training for Hawai'i judicial officers 
and court personnel utilizing the National Center for State Courts (NCSC) Institute for Court 
Management Certified Court Manager and Certified Court Executive programs. 
Source of revenue for the fund: State Justice Institute 

If there is any additional information that you would like to have regarding these 
particular grants, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

�/e;� 
Rodney A. Maile 
Administrative Director of the Courts 

c: Honorable Mark E. Recktenwald, Chief Justice 
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